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Dear Parents & Carers 

Welcome to our first newsletter of the 
23/24 academic year! A special welcome 
to all our new families. We’re delighted 
you’ve chosen Galmpton as your child’s 
school and we look forward to a long and 
close relationship with you! 

Do take time to read our half termly    
newsletters. We always try to include 
learning opportunities from classes as 
well as other events and interesting 
news. At the end of the newsletter, 
you’ll find dates for the term too. 

Thank you for all your support this half 
term. It’s been wonderful to see all the 
children settle so well in their 
‘upgraded’ classrooms! We’ve some     
super learning this half term so do take 
a look. 

Mrs K Burns 

Headteacher 
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A huge thank you to the Galmpton     
Gooseberry Pie Fair Committee who have 
kindly donated £300 to our School from 
the profits of their 150th fair in July.  

We intend to use the funds towards IT 
equipment for the children. 



 

   Whole School 97.26% 

  Year Group % Attendance 

   Reception 98.24% 

1 96.95% 

2 99.42% 

3 94.87% 

4 97.32% 

5 96.79% 

6 97.61% 

   
Well done to Year 2 

who have achieved the highest  
attendance this half term! 

The anticipated changes to the committee members have taken 
place following our AGM in mid September. Before notification is 
made of the new appointees, however, we must give a very sincere 
vote of thanks to Kirsty Emmins for her outstanding work as 
Chairperson and to Alice Johnson who so ably supported her as 
Treasurer. 

They are succeeded by Anne Groarke and Samantha Kinghorn who 
are now Co-Chairs of the PTA, whilst the former teams up with 
Louise Harcarova-Geary to share the Treasurer duties. Alison 
Coopman has agreed to become our Secretary.  

Fund raising events are always being planned and, to this end, we 
held a ‘meet & greet’ at the Railway Inn for Reception parents 
which was not only a great success but also a lot of fun for the 
children with face paints and crafts. Our next event will take 
place on Bonfire Night at Lupton House on 5th November, and then 
onto our Christmas Fayre on Wednesday 13th December. 

For the remainder of the planned FROGs events please refer to 
the dates page at the end of this newsletter. We are always very 
pleased to hear from anyone who can help at any of our events. If 
you feel able to get involved, you would be most welcome.  

Click here for our Admissions Policy 

   
Attendance Data for the  

period 
6/9/23—12/10/23 

https://www.galmptonprimary.org/_files/ugd/a0debd_6f62ec2213a14908ac9f99a27cf819e3.pdf


 

The Reception class have settled well into school life at 
Galmpton. This half term we have been learning all about 
'What makes us special?' and 'How can we keep          
ourselves healthy?'. The children are making a video to     
explain the importance of healthy food choices, exercise 
and looking after our teeth.  We are also opening a 
‘healthy café’ with healthy foods made by the children.  



As part of our Geography learning enquiry, 
“Why do people come to Torbay on          
holiday?”, Year 2 went on a bus trip. We 
hopped on the double decker bus and    
travelled around Torbay. On our journey, 
we stopped at Babbacombe Downs and 
Meadfoot Beach to look at physical and  
human features around the Bay.  

 

 

 

Our first group of Year 5 children went to Churston 
Grammar on Tuesday 26th September to attend a 
Spanish Workshop. They were fantastic ambas-
sadors for the school and really enjoyed their 
experience. Not only did they learn lots of new 
Spanish, they were also able to come back and 
teach the rest of Year 5 what they had learnt 
too. The rest of Year 5 are looking forward to           
attending the Workshops in the Spring and 
Summer terms.  

Y2 Geography Bus Tour 

Y5 Spanish Workshop at Churston 
Grammar 

Year 4 held a Coffee and Poetry 
afternoon on the 22nd September. 
We had been learning about how 
we could make a difference for 
Refugees as part of our learning 
enquiry. Thank you to all the     
Parents who came along to support 
us and read our fabulous poetry 
about the challenges that face        
refugees in our country. We    
managed to raise a whopping £184 
that we donated to Beyond       
Borders, a refugee charity that 
supports asylum seekers and     
refugees in Devon.  

Year 4 Coffee & Poetry 



 

Year 1 have been working on 
their Geography skills and have 
been thinking about ‘What can 
we learn from a map?’   

We looked at where Galmpton 
is located, the physical and  
natural features, what a     

compass is and the directions that it shows.   

We all went for a village walk around Galmpton, 
where we identified natural 
and physical features. We 
loved seeing all the different 
houses, fields, big trees, the 
village Pre-School and the    
local pub. 

When we returned to school 
we created a map of all the 
features that we thought a 
visitor to Galmpton would like 
to see and visit. 

Y6 had a fantastic trip to the Zoo this half 
term to undertake Geography fieldwork for 
their learning enquiry around climate 
change. They investigated the links between        
endangered animals across different       
climate zones and how climate change has 
caused a decline in species across the 
globe. Their task during the day 
was to explore as many different animals 
as they could, record their conservation 
status and link it to climate change.        
Pictured below, are the giant tortoises; we 
found out they are affected by climate 
change as the increase in temperature is 
causing more females to be born than males, 
which obviously will have a worrying knock-
on effect on their populations in the future! 

Y6 were all fabulous ambassadors for our 
school! 



 

 

 

The Galmpton SEND Family Group met together on 
Wednesday 11th October for the first session of 
the year. Sasha and Sarah from the Occupational 
Therapy team (Children and Family Health Devon) 
delivered an informative and practical session on 
understanding and supporting sensory needs.  

Parents and carers were given a range of practical strategies to take 
away and the feedback was really positive from 
all those who attended.   

 

Our SEND Family Group is an all-inclusive,   
welcoming group that meet together once a 
term. If you are interested to know more about 
us and our sessions, please contact             
jessica.fisher@acexcellence.co.uk 

Y5 trip to Dawlish 

Sensory Workshop 

The children in Year 5    
ventured to Dawlish Warren 
on Wednesday 11th         
October. The children were         
challenged to compare the 
area of Dawlish to Libya to 
help them understand why 
Libya was more vulnerable 
to flooding, despite both 
places being coastal. The 
children were brilliant role 
models whilst out           
representing Galmpton. 
Well done Year 5  



In advance of a successful safeguarding audit and the delivery of an 
online safety session to school families, the children completed a 
questionnaire and the results have been compiled below (our youngest 
years R and 1 completed theirs as a class rather than individually) : 

 Whole School Feedback 

 
Very 
Sure 

Mostly 
Sure Unsure 

Not 
Sure 

I feel happy in school 40.8% 54.1% 4.1% 0.9% 

I feel safe in the playground 70.1% 27.% 2.7% 0.0% 

I have some good friends in school 87.6% 9.6% 2.2% 0.4% 

Other children look after me on the playground 54.1% 38.% 5.9% 1.8% 

I know how the wellbeing warriors can help me 55.9% 38.9% 3.6% 1.3% 

I feel safe in school 66.9% 27.9% 3.2% 1.8% 

There is someone I feel I can talk to in school about my con-
cerns 51.8% 43.5% 2.7% 1.8% 

I feel listened to about my concerns 49.0% 45.4% 4.1% 1.3% 

I have regular opportunities to share how I'm feeling 42.6% 51.8% 4.1% 1.3% 

I feel safe from bullying 38.5% 54.1% 4.1% 3.2% 

I know who to tell if I am feeling bullied or someone is unkind 
to me 83.0% 12.8% 2.7% 1.3% 

I learn about keeping safe in school 89.4% 8.2% 1.8% 0.4% 

I know how to keep safe online 83.4% 11.9% 2.7% 1.8% 

I feel confident that adults will deal with bullying 53.0% 41.4% 3.2% 2.3% 

I feel safe outside of school 51.3% 43.5% 3.6% 1.3% 

I know what to do in the event of a fire 79.3% 13.7% 5.0% 1.8% 

I feel pupils at this school are nice to each other and look af-
ter one another 65.1% 27.0% 6.8% 0.9% 

I feel I am treated fairly and equally at school 72.8% 17.9% 5.5% 3.6% 





 

 

Galmpton Primary School 

Calendar Dates 

Wed 1st November      Bags 2 School Collection 
 
Sun 5th November                         Lupton House Fireworks   

       
 
Mon 6th & Weds 8th November     Parent/Teacher Meetings  
 
Weds 8th November                      Flu Immunisations in School 
 
Fri 10th November       Y6 Leading worship 
 
Fri 17th November                        Children In Need Day 
 
Friday 17th November           PTA meeting after School 
 
Wed 22nd November       School Nurse, Y6 & YR  
                                         height and weight  
           measurements  
 
Fri 24th November       Y5 Leading Worship 
 
Fri 1st December        Y4 Leading Worship 
 
Tues 5th December, 8.55am         Christingle Service-info to  
           follow 
 
Tues 12th December, 6.00pm       EYFS & KS1 Nativity          
           Perfor mance info to follow 
 
Weds 13th December            Christmas Lunch, Christmas  

    Jumper & FROGS Christmas 
    Fayre 2.30—4.30pm 

 
Thurs 14th December, 6.00pm    KS2 Christmas Carols @  
          Churston Church 
 
Fri 15th December                       End of Term 


